THE FUTURE OF EUROPE

Report on European student  conference at UCL

Taking up the initiative of the Freie Universität Berlin in hosting a student conference on ‘The Idea of Europe’ in November 2000, University College London (UCL) hosted a second student conference, on ‘The Future of Europe’, on 10-13th April 2002.  

Public consultation on the future of Europe was formally launched by the Swedish President of the European Council in March 2001. Young people have a major stake in that future and must use their skills and their enthusiasm to influence the shape of development in the world to come. UCL therefore organised this conference in order to make a meaningful contribution to the debate; to give young people an opportunity to make their voices heard; to demonstrate to the public at large that students have something to say that is worth hearing; and to demonstrate to the European public that the UK is a place where the debate is taken seriously. It was sponsored by The Foreign and Commonwealth Office of the UK, The European Parliament Office in London, the UCL Friends Programme, and UCL itself, to all of which we are extremely grateful.  Total cash costs of the conference (that is, not including administrative time) were £46,942.35.
We welcomed student delegations from 26 capital cities from the length and breadth of Europe, inviting members of the UNICA network of universities and others (see below for the names of institutions and participants). Preparations began in December 2000, when outline invitations were issued to the UNICA network at its General Assembly in Brussels.  Work began in earnest in March 2001 and Web pages were designed by Duncan Drury and online by September of that year.  Most delegations were appointed in November 2001, although a few were identified rather later. The 245 delegates - up to ten from each country - participated in ten fora (see below, Fora, for details). Some were accompanied by representatives of their universities. Students were recruited from a wide range of disciplines and faculties, and were all well informed about European issues.  Chairpersons and secretaries were appointed by UCL, the former in November 2001, the latter in March 2002.  The Chairs, who worked exceptionally hard in the six months run-up to the conference - at a time when many had final exams looming - immediately began work, preparing briefing material and bibliographies for their fora and then beginning the debate by email.

Professor Wendy Davies

Pro-Provost (European Affairs)

UCL

30th July 2002

Website : http://www.ucl.ac.uk/euroconference 
